
How to deal with an increase
in coyotes
With residents reporting a recent increase in the number of
coyote sightings in Costa Mesa, we want to again share some
tips on what to do to if a resident has a coyote encounter and
how to make your home or backyard less inviting to these
predators.

The  public  should  keep  in  mind  that  historically,  coyote
attacks upon humans are extremely rare. In a study presented
at the 2004 North American Wildlife and Natural Resources
Conference, there were only 56 reported coyote-versus-human
attacks resulting in injuries in Southern California in the
previous 25 years.

This figure is extremely small when compared to an average 4.5
million people who are bitten by dogs nationally each year.
While not normally a danger to humans, coyotes will display
defensive behaviors if threatened or cornered. Therefore, it
is important to leave a comfortable distance between you and a
coyote.

Small pets can easily become coyote prey. Cats and small dogs
should not be allowed outside alone, even in a fenced yard. It
is highly recommended that small pets always be accompanied by
their owner. Though coyotes generally hunt between sunset and
sunrise, they can be observed at all hours of the day and will
not pass up the opportunity for an easy meal. A dog or cat
left in a backyard can be taken in a matter of moments.

Many steps can be taken to protect you and your property from
nuisance animals like coyotes and other wildlife:

Fence off animal enclosures (fully enclose if possible).
Keep  cats  and  small  dogs  indoors  or  in  the  close
presence of an adult.
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Feed pets indoors.
Store trash in covered heavy-duty containers.
Keep yards free from potential shelter such as thick
brush and weeds.
Enclose the bottoms of porches and decks.
Eliminate  potential  food  and  water  sources,  such  as
fallen fruit and standing water.
Eradication and/or relocation of the urban coyote is not
effective. These programs actually provide a vacuum in
nature,  causing  these  animals  to  have  even  larger
litters, ultimately increasing the coyote population.
Practicing  these  measures  will  help  minimize  the
nuisances and losses caused by urban coyotes.
If you locate an injured or potentially dangerous coyote
in Costa Mesa, call CMPD Dispatch at 714-754-5252, or
for general inquiries leave a message with Costa Mesa
Animal Control Services at 714-754-5311.

For even more information, we encourage residents to watch the
following Public Service Announcement regarding coyotes and
ways to discourage them.

 


